Ribble Valley Borough Council                                                                  

DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT - APPROVAL

	Ref: GT

	Application No: 
	3/2008/0798/P

	Development Proposed:
	Agricultural building for hay, straw and feedstuffs at Hillcrest Farm, Startifants Lane, Chipping, Preston, PR3 2NP.



	CONSULTATIONS: Parish/Town Council

	Parish Council - No observations or comments received within the statutory 21-day consultation period.



	CONSULTATIONS: Highway/Water Authority/Other Bodies

	N/A



	CONSULTATIONS: Nearby Residents

	No representations have been received.



	RELEVANT POLICIES:

	Policy G1 - Development Control.

Policy G5 – Settlement Strategy.

Policy ENV1 – Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty.

Policy SPG - Agricultural Buildings and Roads.



	COMMENTS/ENVIRONMENTAL/AONB/HUMAN RIGHTS ISSUES/RECOMMENDATION:

	Hillcrest Farm is situated approx. 1m to the west of Chipping, close to the Borough Boundary. The farm and its land lie within the Forest of Bowland Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty, and comprise a typical group of farmhouse and agricultural buildings. Planning permission is sought for an agricultural building to provide extra storage space for the applicant’s straw, hay and feedstuffs for the existing beef and sheep farm. It will have a footprint of 9m x 13.6m, and will be clad in vertical timber boarding to within 1m of the concrete block work from ground level on the east and north facing gable ends. The south facing (and also road facing) elevation will have random stone clad wall approx. 1m high, as this is the most visible elevation from the adjacent highway. The roof will be covered in ‘Anthracite’ coloured metal profile sheeting in order to match the adjacent buildings. The height will be 4.8m to the ridge and 3.6m to the eaves.

Bearing in mind the above, it is considered that the proposed building has been positioned appropriately adjacent to existing buildings and due to the proposed materials will have little visual impact and will therefore not be to the detriment of the visual amenity of the Forest of Bowland Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty. As such, the application is recommended accordingly.



	SUMMARY OF REASONS FOR APPROVAL:

	The proposal represents an appropriate form of development and given its design, size and location would not result in visual detriment to the surrounding countryside, nor would its use have an adverse impact on highway safety.



	RECOMMENDATION: That conditional planning permission be granted.


DATE INSPECTED: 16/10/2008








